Mr. Lyle T. Quinn, Executive Secretary, Iowa High School Athletic Association, Boone, Iowa.

Dear Lyle:

After reading your letter of the 20th instant I could not decide whether you were wanting me only for the course in Care and Prevention of Athletic Injuries, or whether you wanted me for both the Injuries and the Basketball course. I have read your letter carefully twice and am not able to determine the matter.

I am pleased that you would consider me for your faculty for this Fourth Annual School, which I think is a splendid one. I am very sure that you are equitable in your consideration of all these men, but I am quite sure, too, that you will agree that when a fellow doubles in Basketball and Treatment of Injuries it is more of an extra load than when a man teaches but one subject. Will you kindly clarify this for me?

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.